
Celebration of Fr. Kentenichôs Centenary of Birth (1885 ï 1985) 
 

It all began in late 1984 when the Girlsô Youth gathered to 

choose the person they felt would best represent them at the 

international pilgrimage celebrating Fr Kentenichôs Centenary 

of Birth, to be held in Schoenstatt, Germany. Irene was chosen 

and gracefully accepted the role of representing Australia. It 

was then go go go for the Aussie girls as they madly 

fundraised to help cover the costs and did spiritual 

preparations for this special occasion. Sr M. Lisette searched 

far and wide for gem stones to adorn a crown for Our Lady, 

our special  

100th birthday gift.  
 

In late August Irene left for Germany accompanied by 16 

fellow Aussies from Sydney. Once in  Germany we were 

billeted with girls from all over the globe and formed a close 

bond with girls from Cape Town and England. There were 

several formal and informal events whereby girls from over 

thirty countries shared of their relationship with Our Lady 

Queen of Schoenstatt. As Aussie girls we were able to share 

our unique culture and the way in which the youth in 

Australia entered into and developed a relationship with Our 

Blessed Mother. (The actual talk given at the International 

Gathering of the Girlsô Youth is attached below as a photo.) 

 We visited the Original Shrine and prayed at the tomb of Our Father & Founder, especially for our 

Girlsô Branch in Australia. Going to Cambrai, France and remembering the sacrifice of the 

youngJoseph Engling was a very moving 

part of our pilgrimage. So too, visiting 

Dachau where Fr Kentenich continued to 

draw strength from the Covenant of Love in 

all his experiences.  

Visiting Rome, the Vatican and meeting the 

Pope in a special audience with the 

Schoenstatt Family was another highlight of 

our trip. We placed óour crownô on the altars 

in all the significant places and held 

members of our Girlsô Branch close in our 

thoughts and prayers.  

The special óFestwocheô (Festival 

Week) was a very memorable time 

of great celebration. Prayers, 

masses and songs in many 

languages were a rich addition to 

our feeling part of a united 

International Schoenstatt Family. 

As seventeen year olds we felt 

enormously blessed to be part of 

such an amazing, culturally diverse, 

yet one in Spirit event, sure that Fr 

Kentenich would have been smiling 

at his 100th birthday event!   

Irene Adamson & Geraldine Waters 



   



      

 

  


